In her words

Sidewalk counseling intern shares her summer experience

It's 6:30 a.m. on Thursday morning, and the sound of my alarm clock snaps me out of my dream and into reality. For many college students, this reality would mean suiting up for an internship at an office, or volunteering at a summer camp, or perhaps helping their parents with the family business.

This summer, though, the reality God awakens me to each morning is the reality that children will die, women will be hurt, and families torn apart at the abortion facility just miles away from my beautiful SMU

"I pray, begging God to be with me and give me the strength to bring His joy and His kindness into a place reeking of despair." campus. So instead of putting on heels and a blazer, I grab my sneakers and sunscreen and prepare to hit the sidewalks. I pray, begging God to be with me and give me the strength to bring His joy and His kindness into a place reeking of despair.

After arriving at the abortion facility, I watch as dozens of women flock into the building. They come from all backgrounds, but they share one thing in common: a hopelessness so deep that they are willing to lose their precious child in order to find a temporary escape from their situation.

On this particular day, I was doubting whether Our Lord was truly with us. After all, if He was present, why would He allow so much death to occur in this place? Yet in my heart, I knew that He wills, far more strongly than I ever could, that these children are spared from abortion and that the hearts of these mothers and fathers would be healed.

On this Thursday, I met with a couple who had just recently moved to America. The husband spoke enough English to carry a conversation, but the wife could not speak English at all. They had two beautiful children sitting with the woman in the backseat of the car.

Fortunately, this family was willing to delay their entrance into the facility when I told them about the free resources available at the pregnancy resource center next door. They explained that their obstetrician had



referred them straight to the abortion facility because he feared it would be a "difficult pregnancy." The couple, being new in America and unfamiliar with the language, simply trusted that the doctor had their best interests at heart, and followed his directions to have the abortion. It was evident that they had no idea if there was something actually wrong with their unborn child. They cared about their child, and were very saddened to discover that the abortion facility would not provide medical care to treat the cause of whatever problems there might be.

To the dismay of the abortion worker who had attempted to rush them inside the abortion facility, the couple headed into the pregnancy resource center where real help was available. Their smiles, as they were welcomed into the pregnancy resource center, reminded me of why I wake up each morning to stand on this desolate sidewalk. Every time a child dies, there is a parent who ran out of hope, who maybe didn't understand there was a better way. With God's grace, we can give a face to hope and be the hands and feet of Christ, who heals what is broken and gives abundant life to all who come to Him. - Julie Martin